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From:  

Sent:12 Sep 2023 14:54:56 +0100 

To:Entertainment Licensing 

Subject:Re: Licensing relating to Swillington Miners Welfare Pavillion & Sports Ground, Sports 

Ground & Premsies 9 Wakefield RoadSwillingtonleedsWest YorkshireLS26 8QB 

I
'! ou don't often get email from . Learn why this is
important 

Hi, 

I support the Swillington pavilion alcohol license and believe it would be an asset to the 
community 

given the hours in which the pavilion operates it cannot sensibly be suggested that there 
will be any adverse consequences for crime and disorder, public safety or nuisance from 
the granting of the licence. 

The granting of the licence would provide however further revenue to support investment 
into the football and sports clubs that use the pavilion, allowing those clubs to grow and 
provide more opportunities for the children and young adults to engage in organised 
sporting activities in a safe environment, and discourage them from antisocial activities. 

Thanks. 
 

Sent from Sky Yahoo Mail on Android 
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From:  
Sent: Friday, September 8, 2023 14:50 
To: Dobson, Cllr Mark  Field, Cllr Sarah 

; McCormack, Cllr Suzanne 
 

Subject: Swillington Pavilion Licence 

I
you don't often get email from  Learn why this is 
important 

Dear Councillors 

I write to express my positive support for the application by Swillington Sport and Social 
Club for an extension of the licence to cover the Pavillion in the club grounds. 

As a resident of Garforth I have only over the last few years had any involvement with 
Swillington Club however, I have found them to be a hugely supportive local business 
who have a strong family ethos. It is one of few local businesses that offer a safe and 
family friendly environment for families with younger children. The events they host are 
excellent and well organised. 

Both my children are members of Swillington Saints Juniors Football Club, which is a 
hugely supportive club. The fact all children are offered a space at the club and full, equal 
game time irrespective of ability is unusual and made a massive difference to my 
children's confidence and in fact football ability and skill. 

We visit the Pavillion several times a week, somewhere that again is organised, well run 
and family friendly. The extension to give them a licence to promote revenue for the club 
to invest in the sports facilities is clearly in the best interests of all of the 185 kids on the 
books of the junior football club alone, never mind the rugby clubs, and men's teams. 

As someone who is significantly involved in the running of the local galas we are always 
deeply mindful as a club as to the impact on local residents but these are fairly new 
events and we are learning each year and will continue to do so. But the events are 
always lovely family friendly days with no evidence of anti social behaviour that would 
impact on anyone other than the noise of children participating in sport, something that 
children in this day and age should be encouraged in rather than restricted. 

The club provide a huge amount of free equipment at kit to the children to ensure that 
each child can attend football with a full kit, hoodie, coat, water bottle and boot bag 
irrespective of their family's financial situation. Prior to my children being at Swillington 
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